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TO: Honorable Eddie Lucio Jr., Chair, Senate Committee on Intergovernmental Relations
 
FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board
 
IN RE: HB1949 by Springer (Relating to the annexation of county roads.), As Engrossed

No fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Local Government Code requiring a municipality that proposes to annex
a certain area must also annex the entire width of county road and the adjacent right-of-way on
both sides of the road. Under the provisions of the bill, if the road annexed is a gravel road, the
county would retain control of granting access to the road and its right-of-way from certain
property.

Local Government Impact

There could be costs with the maintenance of the additional territory annexed under the bill.
However, these costs are not anticipated to be significant.

Source Agencies:
LBB Staff: UP, KVe, SZ, SD, EK
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